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Message from the 
TRC Foundation President

Our Mission
The Three Rivers College Foundation is a non-profit charitable educational foundation, incorporated 
under the laws of the State of  Connecticut and granted 501 (C) (3) tax-deductible status by the IRS. 
Its purpose is to support the educational efforts of the College, the staff, and the faculty.  In this role, it 
performs many functions for the  College.
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Three Rivers Community College
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Institutional Advancement
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Three Rivers Community College

Ms. Alycia Ziegler
Student Government

Three Rivers Community College

Dear Friends of the Three Rivers College 
Foundation,

I am pleased and proud to share this 
year’s Annual Report that highlights 
some of the Foundation’s achievements 
during fiscal year 2014-2015.

The Foundation approved requests 
for funding that provided additional               

resources for our students and replaced education equipment that 
supplemented the class, lab and clinical instruction in many areas 
of study.

Your generosity enabled us to help Three Rivers’ students broaden 
their horizons by supporting the Cultural and Fine Arts program 
that provides visual exhibits, theatrical plays, poetry readings, artist 
talks and musical concerts throughout the year.

Foundation members saw first-hand the return on investment of 
lab equipment that was purchased in 2010 for the Science Depart-
ment. The equipment has provided more than 1,000 students the 
necessary skills for all molecular biologists.

The Foundation also provided funding for the Second Step Players’ 
theatrical performance to raise awareness on the important topic of 
mental illness for the College community. We also provided funding 
for a part-time tutor for the Tutoring and Academic Success Center.

In total, the Foundation provided more than $75,000 to the College 
in support of program initiatives, projects, state-of-the-art equip-
ment and professional development. Additionally, the TRC Founda-
tion awarded $310,000 in important scholarship and award funding 
to deserving students.

This great work was made possible by the generous support we 
receive from individuals, businesses and organizations that want to 
make a positive and meaningful difference. Please join me in thank-
ing not only our hundreds of generous donors from throughout our 
community, but the dedicated members of the Foundation Board 
of Directors who work hard to ensure these valuable resources are 
spent wisely and provide an optimal return on investment. It is a 
privilege to serve with them on the Board.

Thank you for your support in helping us help Three Rivers!

Sincerely,

William A. Stanley, President
Three Rivers College Foundation

MEET THE THREE RIVERS COLLEGE FOUNDATION BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 

2014-­‐2015	
  
 

At the heart of the Foundation stand distinguished business and civic leaders who provide 
valuable insight, each brining a wealth of talent and experience.  These volunteers play lead 
roles in raising funds that provide student scholarships, supports professional development, 
new equipment, books, and fosters community enrichment programs and innovation in 
educational programs.   
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Dr. Mary Ellen Jukoski
It is with great enthusiasm that I provide this          

message for the TRC Foundation annual report 

as the new President of Three Rivers Community         

College.

Thank you to the TRC Foundation for a success-

ful year guided by a group of committed and 

loyal community volunteers – The TRC Foundation 

Board of Directors.  Together, we celebrated excit-

ing milestones by being true to our mission to pro-

vide educational opportunities that are affordable 

and accessible while at the same time ensuring the highest quality learning environ-

ment for our students.

For the first time in the history of the College, the Class of 1965, who celebrated 

their 50th reunion, was on campus for Commencement to give the alumni charge. It 

seemed fitting that the first graduating class take part in the academic procession and 

be recognized as proud alumni. We, as a learning community, are richer for their pres-

ence at graduation and I look forward to making this an annual tradition!

The announcement of several new endowed scholarships this year provides the           

necessary momentum for the Foundation to forge ahead with the annual campaign. 

Our annual campaign and events help leverage additional dollars for scholarships to 

provide greater access to higher education for more students. At the same time, this 

funding insures the steady growth of the Foundation’s endowment. 

Looking ahead, the College is faced with financial uncertainty due to the decreased 

state funding for the College. However, we are committed to maintaining the high-

est level of academic programming and student support.  In spite of these difficult              

economic times, we will continue to create opportunities for our students while em-

bracing our community partners to meet the demands of our ever-changing work-

force.  

I am forever grateful to the TRC Foundation, alumni, family and friends for your support.   

You make a difference in the quality of education our students experience. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mary Ellen Jukoski, President
Three Rivers Community College
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A special video announcement from President Mary Ellen Jukoski was made during the        
TRC Foundation’s Meet & Greet on December 10, 2014 in the Art Gallery of Three Rivers.  
The endowed scholarship was established in honor of her parents, Helen and Joseph              
Jukoski.
 
Mary Ellen hopes this gift will inspire others to establish a scholarship to aid students and 
stated that “making an investment in education is something that no one can ever take 
away from you!”
 
Chris Jewell, Vice-President TRC Foundation states “The TRC Foundation is proud to have a 
leader at Three Rivers like President Jukoski who is willing to lead by example by showing 
such strong support for our students who will be the beneficiary of her generosity.”

Endowed Scholarship Established by 
Three Rivers College President

TRC Foundation Board Members at the Meet & Greet
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(L-R) Mary Ellen Jukoski, Kathryn F. Lord, Chris Jewell and Betty Baillargeon

Kathryn F. Lord presents the TRC Foundation with a $30,000 check at the Scholarship and 
Awards night on Thursday, May 14th. The endowed scholarship is in memory of Edward P. 
Lord and will support students who are studying in the technical fields of engineering, with 
ideally, an emphasis on electrical components. 

New Scholarships Established

(L-R) Donna and Paul Malek with President Mary Ellen Jukoski 

 The Luke J. Malek Memorial Scholarship will help students graduating from Griswold High 
School entering TRCC who want to pursue careers in the STEM disciplines.
 
This scholarship will help promising TRCC students with their educational pursuits while 
creating a lasting legacy at the same time!

Luke J. Malek Memorial Scholarship Established

Edward P. Lord Scholarship
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TEAM GRZYB TOOK 2ND PLACE GROSS

TEAM WENZEL/JEWELL TOOK 2ND PLACE NET

17th Annual Golf Classic

A warm, sunny day greeted golfers for 

TRC Foundation’s 17th Golf Classic held 

on Monday, August 18, 2014 at the 

Fox Hopyard Golf Club in East Haddam, CT.  

Thank you to the businesses and individuals

 who contributed sponsorships, prizes, giveaways 

and time to this event. Over $46,000 was raised with 

a profit of just over $26,000 to benefit 

our current students by providing scholarships,          

faculty support, academic resources, exciting              

education and cultural initiatives  and much more.  

Longest Drive

THANK YOU to our
Generous Event &

Prize Sponsors

Corporate Sponsor

Golf Gift & Score Card

Reception

Golf Cart

Lunch

Goody Bag

Hole-In-One

and BMW

Longest Drive
(Men & women)

Awards

19th Hole

Closest to Pin
(Men & women)

Ice Cream

M&M Wine 
Grape Co., LLC

Nicola Yester
& Company, PC
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	 GROSS				    NET
1st	 Daniel Drago			   Scott Donovan
	 Jerome Harty			   Dave Bourbeau
	 Tim Wynosky			   Frank Musto
	 Jeff Butler			   Bob Iamonaco

2nd	 Mike Pitruzzello			   Jess Wenzel
	 Alan Grzyb			   Andre Messier
	 Frank Skewes			   Chris Jewell
	 Shane Fiala			   Brian Dudek

3rd	 Tom McAvoy			   Andy Russell
	 Chris Gauthier			   John Antonino
	 Paul Holland			   Chris Antonino
	 Harry Heller			   Eli Chahnan

Closest to the Hole #4		  Kate Alves
Closest to the Hole #8		  Jeff Butler
Longest Drive #13		  Kate Alves
Longest Drive #18		  Shane Fiala

Past TRC Foundation Board President, Jeff Godley and 

TRCC President, Mary Ellen Jukoski.

(L-R) Katie Donovan, Chris Jewell, Dina Ballestrini and Brian Dudek

enjoy an ice cream break!

TEAM GRZYB TOOK 2ND PLACE GROSS

TEAM WENZEL/JEWELL TOOK 2ND PLACE NET

17th Annual Golf Classic
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17th Annual Golf Classic

TRC Foundation President, Bill Stanley 

(far right) enjoying the day with his team.

TRC Foundation Treasurer, Jim Austin (far right) 

playing with friends from the Byrnes Agency.

TRC Foundation Board Member, Chris Gauthier 

(far right) with his team from Dime Bank.

3RD PLACE GROSS

THANK YOU to our
Door Prize
Sponsors

Bella Fiore Italian Restaurant
Big Gary’s

Bob’s Discount Furniture           
Charitable Foundation

Caddy Shack Café 2
CT Science Center

CT Tigers
Denison Pequotsepos                    

Nature Center
Dina Ballestrini

East West Chiropractic
Evil Olive Café

Florence Griswold Museum
Fox Hopyard Golf Club
Gouveia Vineyard LLC.
Hyatt House Hartford               

North/Windsor
Jonathan Edwards Winery

JTK Management Restaurants
Lake of Isles

Malerba’s Driving Range
Mohegan Sun Golf Club

Mystic Marriott Hotel and Spa
Norma Terris Theatre
Olde Mistick Village

Olde Tymes Restaurant
Par Four Restaurant

Pequot Golf Club
People’s United Bank

Premier Business Services
Quassy Amusement Park

River Ridge Pro Shop
Rose City Cycle of Norwich

SalonPure
Saltwater Farm Vineyard

Shennecossett Golf Course
Six Flags New England

ShopRite of NL
Slater Memorial Museum

Stonington Natural                   
Health Center

Treat’s Pools & Spas
Waterford Wine and Spirits

Willimantic Brewing Company
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Air Equipment, LLC
Andersen Oil Company

Arrow Concrete Product, Inc.
Block Janney & Pascal, LLC.
B-T Tile & Carpet Company

James H. Austin, CPA
Charter Oak Federal 

Credit Union
Collins & Jewell Co., Inc.

Dime Bank
Eastern CT Workforce 

Investment Board
Follett Higher Education Group

Freeport McMoRan Copper 
and Gold

F.W. Webb Company
G&R Valley, Inc.

Hall Communications
JD Builders, LLC.

Jewett City Savings Bank
Jolley Concrete Inc.

Kahn Tractor & Equipment, Inc.
Lawrence + Memorial Hospital

Putnam Bank
Sayet & Seder Attorneys at Law

Smith Brothers Insurance
Suburban Stationers, Inc.

Superior Products 
Distributors Inc.

Telaid Industries, Inc.
Voc’s Westside Pizza

Waterford Group Charitable
Foundation

Westminster Tool Inc.
Wiremen, Inc.

TOURNAMENT PACK DONORS
Charter Oak Federal 

Credit Union
Chelsea Groton Bank

Dime Bank
TRC Foundation

Signs by Camaro Signs
Bean Bag Toss by 

Eastern Savings Bank
Water donated by Coca Cola

TEAM NORWICH PUBLIC UTILITIES

TRC Foundation Board and Golf Committee Member, 

Scott Donovan takes a picture with his daughter, Katie, 

a recent TRCC Nursing Student GRADUATE!

TRCC Volunteers Valerie Smith and Erik Wright

Golf Committee
Karen Stearns, Chair

Scott Donovan, Jess Wenzel, Nina Donovan
Betty Baillargeon, Robie Grzyb, Tracy Rosiene

17th Annual Golf Classic THANK YOU to our
Tee Sponsors
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Annual Breakfast

Millstone provides sixteen (16) full-tuition 
scholarships for the nuclear engineering 
technology degree program for Three Rivers 
Community College students. Scholarships 
cover the full cost of tuition, books, and fees 
for a two-year associate degree program.  
Students also receive monthly stipends 
during the nine-month academic year and 
have a twelve-week paid internship/coop 
experience at the Millstone Nuclear Station. 

Dominion’s support allows Three Rivers to 
be a leading provider of training and educa-
tion for their nuclear engineering students.  

The rigorous nuclear engineering technolo-
gy program at Three Rivers, led by Professor 
Jim Sherrard, not only serves as a pipeline to 
meet local and regional needs but is what 
makes the program one of the best in the 
country.

Educating the Workforce of the Future – On Friday, May 15, 2015, Dominion Nuclear CT/
Millstone Power Station was honored at the Foundation’s Annual Breakfast for their commit-
ment to educating the workforce of the future.  

The TRC Foundation Honors Dominion Nuclear/Millstone Power Station 

(L-R) Bill Stanley, TRC Foundation President, Professor Jim Sherrard, TRCC,  Kevin Hennessy, Director, 
Federal State and Local Affairs -New England for Dominion, Trad Horner, TRCC alum, Millstone/TRCC 

liaison, Mary Ellen Jukoski, President, TRCC

Ryan Gerrity, Benjamin Whewell and David Champlin, TRCC nuclear engineering students                        
demonstrate the new glass-top nuclear simulator.
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Yantic River Sponsor

Shetucket River Sponsor

Chelsea Groton 

Norwich Public Utilities

AEN Asphalt, Inc.

Freeport McMoRan

Lawrence + Memorial Hospital

Goldblatt Bokoff LLC

Friend of TRC Foundation

Dime Bank

Eastern Savings Bank

Advertisers & Donations

Adelman Sand & Gravel

Andy & Bonnie McKirdy

Block Janney & Pascal LLC

Charles & Debby Caldwell

Collins & Jewell Company

Dominion Nuclear CT/Millstone

Dorothy Lewis

Eastern CT Workforce 

Larry & Elaine Coletti

Law Office of P. Michael Lahan

Pulmonary Physicians of Norwich 

Suburban Stationers

TCORSIn 2014, the TRCC Nuclear Engineering Technol-
ogy Program won the Outstanding Technical 
Program Award from the American Technical 
Education Association.  In 2013, Dominion Nuclear 
CT received the Best Supported Technical Education 
Award because of its sponsorship of TRCC’s scholar-
ship and internship program.

Maria Miranda, Miranda Creative, Steve Bokoff, 
Goldblatt Bokoff LLC, and Robin Harris from 

Eastern Savings Bank

Bill Stanley, L+M Hospital and TRC Foundation 
President with Karen Buck of L+M Hospital

Nancy H. Bulkeley, Senior Community Affairs 
Representative, Dominion, presents a check to 

Mary Ellen Jukoski, President, TRCC. Also in attendence, 
Amy Akiode, Dominion, and Betty Baillargeon, 
Director of Institutional Advancement, TRCC.

Investment Board



Corporate and 
Foundation Giving

Gifts of $250,000+
Dominion Nuclear CT/Millstone

Gifts of $30,000 - $50,000
The Edward and Mary Lord Foundation

Gifts of $10,000 - $29,999
Kitchings Family Foundation

Gifts of $5,000-$9,999
Liberty Bank Foundation
Sayet & Seder, Attorneys at Law
V.N.A. of Southeastern Connecticut

Gifts of $1,000 - $4,999
Adventures in Life Long Learning
Community Foundation of Eastern CT
Follett Higher Education Group
Jewett City Savings Bank
Leidos Matching Gift Program
Waterford Group, LLC

Gifts of $999 or less
Aetna Foundation, Inc.
G. Donovan Associates
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts
Pulmonary Physicians of Norwich, P.C. 
Putnam Bank
Town of Lebanon, Board of Education
TRCC Nursing Class of 2014
Verizon Foundation

Gifts from Our Supporters

President’s Circle $10,000+

John and Mary LaMattina

Paul and Donna Malek

Thames  River Circle $2,500 – $9,999

Mary Ellen Jukoski and Matt McLoughlin

Yantic River Circle $1,000-$2,499

Joseph and Ellaine Pelliccio

Booker and Elena DeVaughn

Stephen and Karen Goetchius

Barbara Kamicker

Jack and Angela McLean

Robert and Louise Summa

Rose Society $500-$999

James and Tamara Austin

Arthur Braza

Scott and Gina Donovan

William Stanley and Karen Buck

Edwin and Nancy Muenzner

Pedro and Marge Valentin

Dean’s List $250-$499

Victoria Baker

Bruce and Anne Branchini

Michael and Mary Beth Carta

James Copeland

Jennifer DeFrance

William Dopirak

Steve Finton

Janet Hagan

Christopher and Jacinta Jewell

Manuel E. and Joan Kadish

Dorothy Lewis

Michael and Jen Lopez

Phillip Maher, Jr.

Joyce Martin

Warren and Lorie Mocek

Gayle O’Neill

Lars and Lillian Rafeldt

Connie Rue

Randy and Cheryl Salva

Sheila Skahan

Francine Wallett

Supporters $100-$249

George and Thecla Abbiati

Chris and Betty Baillargeon

Kem Barfield

Frederick and Melinda Bates

John and Debra Bilda

Kenneth Briggs

Terry Browder

Matthew Burbine

Charles and Camille Canavan

Thomas and Mary Clark

Ellen Clinesmith

Larry and Elaine Coletti

Jeffrey Crouch

Dime Bank Employees

Barbara Dombrowski

Malcolm and Mary Edgar

Christopher and Megan Gauthier

Joan Graham

Alan and Robie Grzyb

12
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Bryan and Nikki Gullickson

Frederick and Carol Hartung

George Hemingway

Michael Hoss

William Kirkpatrick

Kathleen LaCombe

P. Michael and Carol Lahan

Jack and Christine Languth

Catherine Lewis

Thomas McAvoy, Jr.

Michael and 

    Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba

Brian McNamara

Mark and Krista Mingo

Mary Miskiewicz

Anthony Mitta

Robert Niedbala

David and Sandra Oldfield

Cathy Osten

Edith and Tim Ouellet

Ned and Joan Pendleton

Paul Price

Carolyn Prunier

Laura Qin

John Rich

Tracy Rosiene

Lisa Rue

Randall Rue

Nancy Scrivano

Joseph and Barbara Segal

Joseph Selvaggio

Anne Sharpe

James Sherrard

Valerie Smith

Karen Stearns

Andrew and Karen Stockton

Margaret Stroup

Jesse and Hilary Wenzel

Joseph and Roberta Zizik

Friends under $99

Karen and Marc Aubin

Nathaniel Bentley and                    

    Phyllis Alexander

Larisa Alikhanova

Olan and Christina Angulo

Kathleen Arnold

Maria Celeste Arrieta

Teri Ashton

Melissa Bargnesi

Howard Beetham, Jr.

W. John and 

    Toby McPherson Belanger

Barbara Billups

William and Cheryl Blanchard

Matthew and Michelle Boiselle

Phyllis Brown

Charles D. Caldwell

Jodi Calvert

Pamela Carroll

Richard and Laura Citrak

Robert and Cecelia Conley

Gina Cote

Suzanne Courey

Elise Adams Czaja

Nancy Czarzasty

Sandra Dean

Terri DeBarros

June Decker

Ellen and Robert Dees

Irma Diaz-Saavedra

Raymond and Karin Edwards

Timothy and Corrie Faille

Sandra Farwell

Shirley Fisher

Sarah Flynn and Joanna Cole

Sarai Garnett

Jean Paul Garceau

David and Karyn Garside

Derek and Erica Gee

Erica S. Gelven

Ed and Betti Gladue

Ana Gonzales

Denise E. Hawk

Marie Hoffman

Brenna Jaskiewicz

Diane Jewett

Joe Johnson

Ed Jutila

William and Carol Kaszubski

Joseph and Irene La Bella

Meghan and Chris La Casse

Stephanie N. LaMotte

Peter Lampasona, Jr. 

Carole Lee

Catherine McNeer

Monica Macneil

James and Deborah Malone

Emilio Martinez

Gerard and Laura Massad

Gregory and Kristin Massad

Louise C. Massad

Brent Maynard

Michelle McDonough

Mary E. McLaughlin

Kimberly Misenti

Robert and Susan Mocek

James and Julie O’Connor

David and Sandra Oldfield

Ed and Diane Page

Robert and Shalin Peck

Sharon Pirt

Shawn and Heather Pishka

McCoy Pope

Tom and Trina Reynolds

John and Linda Roberts

Maureen Rondeau

Deirdre Sebastian

Sarah Selke

Edward and Lynn Semmelrock

Sue Senay

Darlene Serra

Francis Sherrin

Barrett Todd Shirley

Wayne and Emelina Silver

David and Carol Stanland

Jasper and Kathleen Stanley

Elaine Topalis

J. Kenneth and Kristen Useted

Helen M. Villani

Celeste Warner

Gifts made in Memory of

Mark Ballestrini

David Cronin

Charles Darling

Kyle Droesch

Marianne Hagen

Matthew Hightower

Thomas A. Lewis

Bill Lopez

Madge Manfred

Emile Massad

Edward Prunier

Richard Sharpe

Gifts made in Honor of

Rebecca Hoffman

Grace Sawyer Jones

Science and Nursing Students



TRC FOUNDATION AWARDS SCHOLARSHIPS

L. to R.: Betty Baillargeon, Chris Jewell, Chris Gauthier, Dianne Kent, 
Scott Donovan and Karen Stearns presented scholarships with 

President, Mary Ellen Jukoski to more than 100 students!

The TRC Foundation awarded $310,000 to deserving students at 
the Scholarship & Awards ceremony on Thursday, May 14th.  

14

AFE Chapter 122 Scholarship	
Benjamin Simpson

AHEPA Scholarship
Chelsea Ahmed

Alumni Outstanding 
Graduating Student Award		

Kayla Lozada

Ann M. Ahamed Scholarship	
Gabrielle Westrate

Attorney Bart Sayet
 Scholarship

Samuel Fontilus 
Jeein Herman

Backus Hospital Scholarship
Felicia Sheehan

Capano Family Scholarship
Cora Abbiati

Gold Anighoro
Elizabeth Hoadley

Hannah Lynn Faith Houser

Charles W. Kitchings 
Memorial Scholarship

Vianca Cruz Pitre

Charles W. Kitchings Family 
Foundation Scholarship

Kylie Flanagan
Danny Huang

Kayla Rolfe
Gabrielle Shea
Danielle Spada

Children of Alumni 
Scholarship

Zachary Stewart

Collins & Jewell Scholarship
Donald Price

CorePlus Federal Credit 
Union Scholarship

Mary Cahoon

Dominion Nuclear CT/
Millstone Power Station 

Scholarship
Adil Chowdhoury

Christopher Dawley
Colette Driscoll Long

Brittany Ellis
Jordon Green

Madeleine Holly
Hunter Kile

Miranda Murray
John Napier

Brayden Palmisano
Tara Perkins

Chicago Rogers
Styles Scroggins

John West 
Thomas Wynosky

Albert Zinno

Dr. Wayne Silver Scholarship
Erin Christensen

Dr. William DeHomer 
Waller Scholarship

John Bear

Edward P. Lord Scholarship
Jorge Morales Jr.

Alumni Association – Children of Alumni Scholarship
(L-R) Sandy Dean, Alumni Association Board Member, 

Zachary Stewart, scholarship recipient and
 President Mary Ellen Jukoski

Norwich Public Utilities Scholarship
(L-R) Jeff Brining, Division Manager of
 Norwich Public Utilities, Jason Carle, 

scholarship recipient and 
President Mary Ellen Jukoski

General Dynamic/Electric Boat Scholarship
(L-R) Catherine White, Senior Manager of Human Resources 

and Training and Development Talent Solutions -General 
Dynamic/Electric Boat, Howard Craig, scholarship recipient 

and President Mary Ellen Jukoski



Robert Rue Nursing Scholarship
(L-R) Connie Rue-Stange, Julie Rue Browne, 
Jodie Sylvester, scholarship recipient and 

President, Mary Ellen Jukoski

Reverend David L. Cannon Scholarship
Reverend David Cannon with scholarship 
recipient Benjamin Giroux and President 

Mary Ellen Jukoski
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Emile Massad Memorial 
Scholarship

Chao Sun

Eugene & Florence Frank 
Scholarship

Lindsay Hadley

Alumni Association 
First Year Scholarship

Sarah Losen

General Dynamics/
Electric Boat
Howard Craig

Goldblatt Bokoff 
Scholarship

Samuel Fontilus

Janey Schultz Scholarship
Kaitlin Stewart

Joan Grove and Carolyn 
Krohn Award

Anthony Signorella
Naomie Alexandre

John & Mary LaMattina 
Humanities Award

Janet Macon

Liberty Bank Scholarship
Adrianna Bancroft
Gabrielle Westrate
Zanaya Holloway
Kimberly Bautista

Mark Ballestrini Memorial 
Scholarship

John Bear

Math Award- 1st Place
Brandon Kinnie

Math Award -2nd Place
Sydney Maurer

Norwich Public Utilities
Scholarship
Jason Carle

Angel Segarra

Pascal Family Accounting 
Scholarship

Michelle Tuthill

Pascal Family Nursing Award
Eudine Philidor

Ralph and Lillian Pelliccio 
Memorial Scholarship

Denise Beale

Reverend David L. Cannon 
Scholarship

Benjamin Giroux

Robert N. Rue Nursing 
Scholarship

Jodie Sylvester

Salutatorian
Sergio Yraita

ShopRite/Gloria Cohen 
Scholarship
Jasmine Barss

The LaMattina Foundation 
Scholarship
Alycia Ziegler

The Speech Contest
Maegan E. Parrott

Three Rivers Foundation 
Scholarship
Howard Craig

Cheyenne Tracy
Holly Watson
Abby Miranda

Three Rivers Foundation 
Full Scholarship 
Tommy DelaCruz

Three Rivers Foundation 
Engineering Technology 

Scholarship
Seth Hallbauer

Valedictorian
Susan Driscoll   

Veronica Cronin Scholarship
Patricia Simon

VNA Nightingale Award
Stephanie Sise

Alumni Association – Children of Alumni Scholarship
(L-R) Sandy Dean, Alumni Association Board Member, 

Zachary Stewart, scholarship recipient and
 President Mary Ellen Jukoski

Pascal Family Nursing Scholarship
(L-R) Sue Turner, Instructor of Nursing & Nursing Lab 

Coordinator, Nancy Scrivano, Associate Professor of Nursing, 
Eudine Philidor, scholarship recipient and 

President Mary Ellen Jukoski
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OUTCOMES YOU DESERVE

The TRC Foundation awarded the Science Department $14,000 in 2010 to purchase lab 
equipment to improve student learning in the field of molecular biology.  The funds were 
used to purchase a polymerase chain reaction thermo cycler, gel electrophoresis cham-
bers and power supplies, micropipettors, and additional lab materials such as pipette 
stands and microtube racks.
 
To date, over 1,000 students in 44 sections of BIO 121, General Biology I, have used the 
equipment while performing laboratory techniques that are cornerstone skills of all mo-
lecular biologists.  The laboratory exercise is part of a forensic science lab where students 
use DNA collected at a crime scene to identify which of two suspects is the guilty party.   

The TRC Foundation sponsored the professional performance on December 2, 2014 for 
students, faculty and staff in the multi-purpose room at TRCC.  

The production is primarily written, produced, directed, and acted by individuals with 
mental illnesses. The performance showed positive messages of hope and recovery and 
the performers used humor, theater and music to raise awareness while decreasing the 
stigma associated with mental illness. 

The program is a valuable educational experience for nursing students as well as the 
community.

Chris Gauthier, TRC Foundation board member observes how the various lab equipment is used.

SECOND STEP PLAYERS

Santa’s “reindeer” help Rudolph face his alcohol addiction.



The TRC Foundation provides 
funding to support visual exhibits, 
theatrical plays, poetry readings, 
artist talks and musical concerts 
that provide cultural enrichment 
to the college community.

OCTOBER 2014 – Perry Yung, lec-
ture and performance

Perry Yung, demonstrates how 
just the slightest finger position 
can change the sound of the 
shakuhachi flute.

CULTURAL and FINE ARTS

17

The World of Art in Engineering Technology and Science

Sponsored by the Cultural and Fine Arts Committee. Free and open to the public.

“TRCC is your bridge to a future in Engineering Technologies!”

Exhibition Dates: November 10, 2014 to January 16, 2015

The TRC Foundation helped to sponsor an
art show for the 2014 fall semester that showcased
the artistic side of Engineering Technology and Science.

It was a fascinating look at how even the most complex 
engineering projects had an inherent beauty and
sense of composition to them, making them literal works
of art rather than just utilitarian constructions.
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By Dennis R. Preston, class of 1965

It was with a sense of excitement and feel-
ings of anticipation with a bit of trepidation 
that I returned to this campus for the first 
time since I graduated in 1965. A bit of deja 
vu, as it’s the same feelings that I had as a 
teenager in September 1963, when I joined 
114 other students as the first freshman class 
of what was then called the Norwich State 
Technical Institute. Back then, the building 
was brand new, many of the instructors were 
new to teaching and we were the first class 
at this new college. At the beginning of our 
senior year, the school name was changed 
to Thames Valley State Technical Institute to 
avoid confusion with the Norwich Regional 
Vocational Technical School next door. The 
114 entering freshmen dwindled to 54 at 
the start of the senior year and 38 made it to 
graduation.  Today, I am back on campus to 
meet several of my classmates for a 50th re-
union and to take part in the 2015 graduation 
exercises.

My first impression upon driving into the 
parking lot and entering the building was, 
“Wow, what a change!” This was such a far 
cry from the original two-story brick build-
ing no auditorium, no cafeteria, and no gym 
back then, it was just classrooms and labs. My 
former classmates were equally bowled over. 
During the luncheon at the Fireside Room in 
the library, we shared recollections of the in-
structors, the demanding course curriculum, 
the long trimester academic year and the 
many changes during the two years that we 
struggled through our courses. A half century 
had not dimmed those experiences.

My Associate in Applied Science in Mechani-
cal Technology was the entrée into an engi-
neering career that spanned 46 years. I started 
out as a Technical Aide at General Dynamics / 
Electric Boat working on a variety of subma-
rine mechanical systems under the guidance 
of experienced engineers. With the benefit 
of company-sponsored tuition reimburse-
ment programs for continuing education, I 
was awarded a Bachelor of Science degree in 

Thames Valley State 
Technical Institute Homecoming

Alumni News

(L-R bottom row) Stuart Keating, Dennis Preston, Hubert Rice

(L-R top row) Paul Malek, Walter Kuhn, Victor Laptik, Douglas Bove & Ken Weseman

Class of 1965 CELEBRATES 50 years!



mechanical engineering from the University 
of New Haven in 1971 and was promoted to 
Engineer.

As soon as I was eligible, I took the 16 hour 
examination to be a licensed professional en-
gineer in Connecticut. I held this license from 
1977 until my retirement.

I joined Perkin-Elmer Corporation’s Optical 
Technology Division in 1978 where design for 
the Hubble Space Telescope had just started 
and the KH-9 Hexagon reconnaissance satel-
lite program was well underway, and I was 
lucky enough to work on both these his-
toric programs. To keep pace with the ever-
challenging technology, I went back to night 
school, and earned a Master of Science de-
gree in mechanical engineering from Rens-
selaer Polytechnic Institute in 1986.

In the mid-nineteen nineties defense and 
aerospace was in decline, and I found myself 
looking for a change. In a completely dif-
ferent direction, I became an editor at Fine 
Woodworking magazine in 1996. As it turned 
out, it was not so different from engineering, 
as it required all of the same creative and or-

ganizational skills. This was one of my most 
interesting jobs, but it was financially unsus-
tainable.

Lured back to engineering, I worked for sev-
eral smaller aerospace companies before 
forming my own engineering consulting 
company. I was self-employed for the last 10 
years of my career, primarily engaged as a 
team leader in the design of next-generation 
computer chip lithography machines.

So there it is: a career in engineering design 
ranging from inner space to outer space, 
defense to commercial and a bit of maga-
zine journalism. Looking back, this school 
changed my life. It gave me the skills and 
knowledge that I used every single day 
throughout my entire working career. The 
tuition was affordable for someone with very 
modest resources. Although I have earned 
higher degrees from other colleges, none has 
had as much personal impact as my associ-
ate degree from Thames Valley (now Three 
Rivers). It all started here.

Senator Richard Blumenthal with members of the 
Class of 1965 before the ceremony

Class agent, Dennis Preston (right, waving) and         
Walter Kuhn (left) lead fellow classmates in the         

procession during TRCC Commencement exercises

On behalf of the Class of 1965, 
Dennis Preston congratulates and 
welcomes the newest members 

of Three Rivers Alumni



20

More than 125 alumni, faculty, staff, students, family and friends came out on Friday,                  
November 21st in support of Professor Mark Comeau’s book release, Architecture of the 
World. Fun awards and gifts were given to former travelers and a scholarship to assist a cur-
rent student with a study tour.  

Book Release Celebration!

The Booker DeVaughn Lecture Series hosted Dr. John Norcross on February 25, 2015 at 
TRCC.  Dr. Norcross gave a book discussion during the day and an afternoon and evening 
lecture to the community on “Changeology.” The lecture was open and free to the public 
and is co-sponsored by Dime Bank and the TRC Foundation.

Booker DeVaughn Distinguished 
Lecture Series

(L-R) Professor Steve Neufeld, President Mary Ellen Jukoski, Dr. John Norcross, 
TRC Foundation Director, Chris Gauthier, Professor Dov Kugelmass.
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In Remembrance

STAY CONNECTED AND JOIN OUR 
GROWING COMMUNITY ON FACEBOOK
In an effort to keep alumni and friends informed about the college, we 

encourage you to share news about your achievements, personal or profes-

sional, job, marriage, and/or children so we can share with alumni and friends. 

Photos can be sent to: bbaillargeon@trcc.commnet.edu or call 860-215-9043.

Chelsea Russell passed 
away on June 3, 2015.  
Chelsea received an             
associate degree in early 
childhood education from 
TRCC.

Kenneth Wayne Mi-
chaud passed away on 
June 5, 2015 surrounded 
by his loving family.  He 
was a graduate of TRCC.  

Theresa Ann Iannaci 
passed away on December 
15, 2014.  Theresa received 
her associate’s degree from 
TRCC.  

Laurette Ann Booker 
passed away on November 
19, 2014.  She received 
her associate’s degree in 
science, magna cum laude, 
from TRCC in 2010.  

Carrie Winter-Stadnick 
of Quaker Hill, CT passed 
away on September 8, 
2014. Carrie taught at 
TRCC.

Victoria Roberta 
Cholewa passed away       
August 14, 2014 at her 
home in Rhode Island.  
Victoria earned her Associ-
ate’s degree from TRCC.  

Brad Michael Meyers 
passed away on July 11, 
2014. Brad attended TRCC.  

Joan Corkery Crozier 
passed away on December 
25, 2014.  She received her 
associate’s degree from 
TRCC.  

Michael D. Diodato 
passed away on February 
6, 2015.  Michael attended 
TRCC before joining the 
United States Navy during 
the Korean War.  

Catherine D. Lathrop 
passed away on December 
18, 2014.  Catherine stud-
ied at TRCC.

Edna W. Casper passed 
away on April 12, 2015.  
Edna attended TRCC.

Mary Udell (Earley) 
Manns passed away on 
March 31, 2015.  Mary 
attended TRCC.

Alicia Attinello passed 
away on March 31, 2015.  
Alicia received her 
associate’s degree in early 
childhood development 
from TRCC.

Alexxis Lauren Barrios 
passed away on April 22, 
2015.  Alexxis attended 
TRCC.

William Lopez passed 
away on August 24, 2014.  
William was an IT Tech, 
adjunct teacher and a 
member of the 
Governance Committee at 
TRCC.

The Three Rivers community extends our 
sympathy in memory of the following TRCC and 

TRC Foundation alumni, family and friends.
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Three Rivers Community College depends on annual, private gifts to continue to provide aca-
demic excellence, accessible and affordable educational opportunities to all. The need for sup-
port with shrinking state and federal funding is greater than ever. Gifts to the Annual Fund are 
unrestricted and give the TRC Foundation the greatest flexibility to meet TRCC’s most urgent 
priorities.

If you have already made your gift, please accept our thanks.  Attached is a remittance envelope 
for your convenience.  Thank you.

Ways to Give

Annual Appeal
Every donor and every dollar make a differ-
ence to the College. Particularly helpful are 
unrestricted gifts to the Annual Fund, or those 
that allow the College to allocate them toward 
the areas of greatest need.

Please know that every dollar received by the 
Annual Fund is put to the best possible use, 
addressing the myriad needs that help create 
a dynamic learning environment.

You can help support Three Rivers 
Community College 
in a variety of ways:

Establish an Annual or  Endowed Fund
Cash and Pledges

Matching Gifts
Planned Gifts

Memorial/Tribute Gifts
Visit our website to make an on-line 

gift at www.trcc.commnet.edu
 or call 860-215-9207 to determine 

an appropriate use for your gift.

I choose to donate to the Annual Appeal each year, 
as I have seen first-hand the direct impact Foundation 
support provides for our students.  The Foundation 
provided funding for textbooks/software for a single-
mother enrolled in a summer match boot camp pro-
gram at the College.  

Without Foundation support she would not have been 
able to afford the required materials.  As a result, she 
completed the program and went on to register for 
credit-bearing classes the following semester.  She was 
so appreciative of the support and opportunities af-
forded to her by the generous support of our Founda-
tion.  

She felt cared for, respected, and validated…as a           
result, her motivation soared!”

I Choose To Donate

Jodi Calvert
Director of Learning Initiatives

Three Rivers Community College

TRCC employees increased their giving by
25% with 62% participation raising close to $20,000!

ANNUAL FUND/UNRESTRICTED GIFTS
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2015 2014

Assets		

     Cash and cash equivalents	 $465,448	 $421,576

     Investments, at fair value	 $4,070,591	 $4,067,289

     Pledges receivable, net	 $4,686	 $9,383

     Prepaid expenses	 –	 $364

               Total assets	 $4,540,725	 $4,498,612

		

		

Liabilities and Net Assets		

		

Liabilities		

     Grants payable	 $109,349	 –

     Deferred revenue	 $25,875	 $25,150

		

               Total liabilities	 $129,049	 $25,875

		

		

Net Assets		

     Unrestricted	 $195,554	 $215,847

     Temporarily restricted	 $1,804,575	 $1,910,863

     Permanently restricted	 $2,411,547	 $2,346,027

               Total net assets	 $4,411,676	 $4,472,737

		

Total liabilities and net assets	 $4,540,725	 $4,498,612

THREE RIVERS COLLEGE FOUNDATION
STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION

JULY 1, 2014 – JUNE 30, 2015

The Finance & Investment Committee acts on 
behalf of the Foundation Board to provide im-
mediate oversight of the investment of the 
financial assets of the Endowment.  The com-
mittee works closely with Dime Investments 
and our investment managers, Manning and 
Napier, to preserve and grow the endowment 
through prudent investment strategies. 
 

Finance & Investment Committee Members
Jim Austin
Chris Gauthier
Chris Jewell
William Stanley
Jesse Wenzel
Ex-Officio
Betty Baillargeon
 
The TRC Foundation’s audit is conducted 
by Whittlesey & Hadley, P.C.
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